
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of:

THE APPLICATION OF BULLOCK
PEN WATER DISTRICT FOR A
CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC
CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY
TO CONSTRUCT PROPOSED
WATERWORKS IMPROVEMENT
PROJECT AND FOR APPROVAL
OF PROPOSED PLAN OF FINANCING,
INCREASE IN RATES, NONRECURRING
CHARGES, AND TARIFF REVISIONS

CASE NO. 2008-00170

ORDER

On February 2, 2010, the Commission entered an Order in which we found that

the record of this case was void of any reference that notice of either credit or debit

card proposed charges were provided to customers as required by 807 KAR 5:001,

Section 10(3), and 807 KAR 5:011,Section 8. The Commission ordered:

Within 30 days of the date of this Order, Bullock Pen
[Water District] shall file a statement with the Commission
attesting to compliance with the regulations as they relate
to customer notice of a proposed increase in the credit and
debit card rate. If no statement is filed within the set time
frame, the Commission shall deem Bullock Pen to have
withdrawn its proposed credit and debit card rate.

Bullock Pen has not filed any such statement. Therefore, we deem Bullock Pen

to have withdrawn its proposed credit and debit card rate.



IT IS THERFORE ORDERED that this case be closed and removed from the

Commission's docket.

By the Commission
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